
1522-S2
Sponsor(s): House Committee on Appropriations (originally sponsored
by Representatives Carrell, Sheahan, Conway, Mielke, Sherstad,
Talcott, Zellinsky, Benson, Johnson, DeBolt, Mitchell, Lambert,
Cooke, Clements, Kastama, Sheldon, Linville, Pennington, Honeyford,
Delvin, Radcliff, Costa, Robertson, Mulliken, Smith, McMorris,
Scott, Bush, Backlund, Ballasiotes, Sterk, Sump, Crouse, Wensman,
Lisk, Dunn, Buck, Hickel, Reams, D. Schmidt, Mastin, Sullivan,
Chandler, O’Brien, K. Schmidt, Skinner, Hankins, Dyer, Cairnes,
Huff, McDonald, Alexander, Boldt, Wolfe, Keiser, Quall, Thompson
and Van Luven)

Brief Title: Providing for enhanced sentencing for criminal street
gang activity.

HB 1522-S2 - DIGEST

(AS OF HOUSE 2ND READING 1/12/98)

Declares that a person convicted of a felony offense that is
committed for the benefit of, at the direction of, or in
association with any criminal street gang, with the intent to
promote, further, or assist in criminal conduct by gang members,
shall, in addition and consecutive to the punishment prescribed for
the felony or attempted felony of which he or she has been
convicted, be punished by an additional term of one to three years
at the court’s discretion.

Declares that a juvenile adjudicated of a felony offense that
is committed for the benefit of, at the direction of, or in
association with a criminal street gang, with the intent to
promote, further, or assist in criminal conduct by gang members,
must receive a sentence enhancement of ninety to one hundred twenty
days confinement, at the discretion of the court.

Provides that the act shall be null and void if appropriations
are not approved.


